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This email is communicated in confidence. It is intended for the recipient only and may not be disclosed further without the express consent of the 
sender.  The views of the sender do not necessarily reflect those of Galloway Fisheries Trust.

http://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/gallowayfisheries

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I refer to previous emails regarding the Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme and can advise that the 
Scheme will be formally published on 25 May 2023 as outlined in the attached letter and notice. 

The Council must notify every person known to us:  
• to have an interest in any land on which the proposed Scheme operations are to be carried out, or  
• whose interest in any other land may be affected by any of the proposed Scheme operations or by any 
alteration in the flow of water caused by any of the proposed Scheme operations.  

You have been notified because we understand that you have, or may have, an interest in land falling 
within one of the above categories. 

There is a 28-day period for objections or representations which commences on the 25 May and end on the
23 June 2023. 

If you have any questions or comments on this matter, please contact the team using the email address 
newtonstewartFPS@dumgal.gov.uk

Full details of the publication can be found on the website 
www.dumgal.gov.uk/newtonstewartfloodprotection

As outlined in the letter could you also let me have amended contact details (if applicable) or details of 
any other person you consider should be notified. 

Kind regards,

Project Team (Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme) 
Flood Risk Management | Roads & Infrastructure| Dumfries & Galloway Council | Cargen Tower | Garroch
Business Centre | Cargenbridge | Dumfries | DG2 8PN  
Telephone: 01387 260311 | Internal: 64311 | Drop Point 351 |Email: newtonstewartFPS@dumgal.gov.uk |
Website: http://www.dumgal.gov.uk



Any email message sent or received by the Council may require to be disclosed by the Council under the 
provisions of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002. 

































[Address line 1] 
[Address line 2] 
[Address line 3] 

[Postcode] 
 

[date] 
 
 

To whom it may concern 
 
 
Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme – Notice of Objection 
 
I wish to object, in the strongest possible terms, to the above proposed scheme.   
Having studied the published details I am of the opinion that the measures being 
proposed do not take adequate account of the potential damage to the integrity of 
the River Cree, nor to the immediate and ongoing potential impact on those species 
which inhabit the Cree, including salmon, sea trout and brown trout.   
 
I am also very concerned at the lack of entry and exit points along the proposed 
works, which gives rise to concerns for the safety of those using the river 
recreationally, including anglers who often have to exit the river very quickly when an 
unexpected spate occurs.  This is a known and regular danger to most locals, but 
appears to have been overlooked by those involved in the planning of the scheme.   
 
In addition, from the published material available, the visual impact of the scheme of 
those who live alongside the river and those who spend time near or on the river, has 
the potential to spoil the entire area for locals and visitors alike.   The River Cree is 
the centre of Newton Stewart.  It is an iconic symbol of our area and both the river 
and its surroundings should be protected as an absolute priority when any flood 
protection scheme becomes reality.   
 
Thank you in anticipation of my comments being given full consideration.   
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
[Name] 









23 Challoner Street 

Cockermouth 

Cumbria 

CA13 9QS 

18th June 2023 

To whom it may concern. 

 Newton Stewart Flood protection Scheme- notice of objection. 

I wish to object, in the strongest possible terms, to the above proposed scheme. 
Having studied the published details I am of the opinion the measures being 
proposed do NOT take adequate account of the potential damage to the 
integrity of the River Cree, nor to the immediate and ongoing potential impact 
on those species which inhabit the Cree, including salmon, sea trout, brown 
trout, otters and voles. 

I am also very concerned at the lack of entry and exit points along the proposed 
works, which gives rise to concerns for the safety of those using the river 
recreationally, including anglers who often have to exit the river very quickly 
when an unexpected spate occurs. 

This is a known and regular danger to most locals, but appears to have been 
overlooked by those involved in the planning of the scheme. 

In addition, from the published material available, the visual impact of the 
scheme of those who live alongside the river and those who spend time near or 
on the river, has the potential to spoil the entire area for locals and visitors alike. 
The River Cree is the centre of Newton Stewart. It is an iconic symbol of our area 
and both the and both the river and its surroundings should be protected as an 
absolute priority when any flood protection scheme becomes a reality. 

Thank you in anticipation of my comments being given full and sincere 
consideration. 

Yours sincerely 

Steve Stainton 

  

 

23 Challoner Street

Cockermouth

Cumbria

CA13 9QS

Steve Stainton 





Sandra Stainton Sandra Stainton 









Paul Lewis Paul Lewis 





Surs, 

Please find attached letter re the proposed flood protection scheme in Newton Stewart 

Thanks, 

David Ferguson David Ferguson









1 St. Johns Court 
St. John St. 

Whithorn 
DG8 8PD 

 
20/6/2023 

 
 

To whom it may concern 
 
 
Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme – Notice of Objection 
 
I wish to object, in the strongest possible terms, to the above proposed scheme.   
Having studied the published details I am of the opinion that the measures being 
proposed do not take adequate account of the potential damage to the integrity of 
the River Cree, nor to the immediate and ongoing potential impact on those species 
which inhabit the Cree, including salmon, sea trout and brown trout.   
 
I am also very concerned at the lack of entry and exit points along the proposed 
works, which gives rise to concerns for the safety of those using the river 
recreationally, including anglers who often have to exit the river very quickly when an 
unexpected spate occurs.  This is a known and regular danger to most locals, but 
appears to have been overlooked by those involved in the planning of the scheme.   
 
In addition, from the published material available, the visual impact of the scheme of 
those who live alongside the river and those who spend time near or on the river, has 
the potential to spoil the entire area for locals and visitors alike.   The River Cree is 
the centre of Newton Stewart.  It is an iconic symbol of our area and both the river 
and its surroundings should be protected as an absolute priority when any flood 
protection scheme becomes reality.   
 
Thank you in anticipation of my comments being given full consideration.   
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Samuel Henry Whitehead 

1 St. Johns Court 
St. John St.

Whithorn
DG8 8PD 

Samuel Henry Whitehead

























Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme Notice of Objection

















































Brian Wicock
Torfoot, Silver Street
Creetown
Nr Newton Stewart
Dumfries & Galloway DG8 7HU

17th JUNE 2023

Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme
Dumfries & Galloway Council
Council Headquarters English Street Dumfries DG1 2DD

Dear Sir or Madam,

I would like to strongly object to the proposed Newton Stewart Flood
Protection Scheme. The Scheme will only benefit a small number of people
and property owners. It will totally destroy the aesthetic appeal of the town
and drive away tourists and visitors to the area who will then go elsewhere.
This in turn will start an economic downturn to the area. It will affect every type
of accommodation provider. That is to say Hotels and caravan sites etc. This in
turn will obviously affect the turnover in all the local shops as well. People
believe that to raise the height of existing walls slightly plus a few strategically
placed additions would be adequate.

I would also like to point out to you that this Scheme would have a vastly
destructive effect on the banks of the river Cree and the river bed. This will
ruin angling in the area for Brown Trout, Sea Trout and Salmon. This would add
to the economic downturn of the area as well as destroying the habitat and
spawning areas for several native fish species.

Let me make it clear to you that the Atlantic Salmon is now a declining and
threatened species which is protected by law. Vast amounts of work have
been carried out locally to try to increase the numbers of these fish and to
improve their habitat at no small investment of both time and money to those
involved. Lampreys are also in decline and are a threatened species which are
present in the river Cree. Sparlings are a declining and threatened species
found in the river Cree as is the European Eel. Both of these are protected by
law. It is very probably illegal to adversely affect or destroy the habitat or
spawning areas of all these fish. The proposed Scheme would undoubtedly do
this.

Brian Wicock
Torfoot, Silver Street
Creetown
Nr Newton Stewart
Dumfries & Galloway DG8 7HU



If you were to actively ask people living in the Newton Stewart area then you
would find that very few want this Scheme to go ahead. Please do not destroy
the ecology of the river Cree.

Yours Sincerely, Brian WilcockBrian Wilcock











Stephen McAuliffe 

6 Manse Lane 
Burntisland, Fife 

07768656662 
stephenmcauliffe19@gmail.com 

17 November 2021 

Flood Risk Management Team 
Dumfries and Galloway Regional Council 

Dear Flood Risk Management Team, 

Flood Risk To Property, Tudor Cree, King Street, Newton Stewart,  

Dumfries and Galloway.  DG8 6DQ 

Further to attending the recent Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme 
Community Engagement Event held at the McMillan Hall on Saturday 25th 
September 2021 I am writing at the request of  your team to draw your attention to 
my concerns regarding how the proposed plans will impact upon the above property 
and would ask that you take the following information into account and hopefully 
adjust the works accordingly to help protect our home and not as I will indicate 
exacerbate the potential ood damage. 

My wife Marjorie and I have owned the property as a second home for approximately 
14 years now and unfortunately we were severely impacted by the major ood 
occurrence of  30th December 2015. During this ood the lower level of  our house 

ooded internally by approximately one to one and a half  feet of  river water. 
Externally the river was owing past three feet up the patio doors. The lower oor 
consists of  a small staircase leading to a corridor serving a bedroom and then the 
main bedroom which has a triple patio door leading to a balcony which projects out 
over the Brewery Pool of  the River Cree.The weed debris when the ood subsided 
was a third of  the way up the balcony railings. I was noti ed of  the ood and arrived 
to observe the above standing in the main bedroom looking out towards the river. The 
river also partially ooded the bottom corner of  our rear drive having risen through a 
drain hole in the lowest corner adjacent to the river wall. On the opposite bank the 
observable height of  the river was up to the facing brick/harling level on the 
bungalow directly opposite on the far bank. 

The insurance bill to repair was approximately £17,500.00. 

At this time the river was unobstructed on the opposing bank and therefore could and 
did dissipate a huge mass of  its volume up the far bank. Having studied your proposals 
which indicate the building of  a 1.9m wall and glass panel containment feature on the 
opposing bank but also indicate that your containment on our side of  the river starts 

Stephen McAuliffe 

6 Manse Lane
Burntisland, Fife

07768656662
stephenmcauliffe19@gmail.com

e Marjorie 



way down river of  our property with no intended works to protect it .I would thus 
voice that I am deeply concerned that this will actually exacerbate the potential ood 
level at our property by channeling the water to an even greater level as it will not now 
have the opportunity to level out on the far bank and the volume will thus be 
compressed to an even higher level because of  this. This could indeed risk the ooding 
of  the next and main level of  our home, which includes our kitchen, dining room, a 
small bathroom, the main bathroom, summer room, a large bedroom, boiler room 
and main reception hall, thus leading to an enormously increased amount and thus 
value of  damage. This would also exaggerate the effect of  a lesser ood than in 2016 
on our property and cause it to ood with less water and sooner than previously 
occurred. 

I am, therefore, expressing my deep concerns regarding your present proposals and 
hope that you can take cognisance of  the above information and hopefully 
incorporate some means of  protecting our property into the plans. Simple sandbags 
would not suf ce but some form of  similar glass ood prevention barrier and 
waterproof  sealing of  the balcony oor and sides and a a door sealing system of  some 
kind could be investigated to be incorporated into the scheme by you. 

I trust that this clearly explains my concerns and I look forward to hearing from you in 
due course. 

Sincerely yours, 

Stephen McAuliffeStephen McAuliffe









Mr JL Sawyer 
Woodrow Bank, Creebridge, Minnigaff, Newton Stewart DG86NR 
 
Newton Stewart Flood Protection Scheme 
I wish to formally raise an objection to the above scheme. My objection, in general terms, is regarding the 
scale, scope and cost of the scheme. In particular, I would most strongly object to the scale of defences 
proposed for SE of Cree Bridge. The December 2015 flood, the largest in living memory, caused minimal 
damage to one property in this area and yet the proposed scheme is showing a hard defence of embankment 
and wall up to 2m in height. I cannot believe that level of protection proposed can be justified. 
In April  and November T2015 Kaya Consulting produced a report which was commissioned by Dumfries 
and Galloway Council, with an Addendum following the December 2015 flooding, with a further draft dated 
May 2017. I found those reports quite easy to understand and the findings and proposed solutions appeared to 
be fair and reasonable. I cannot find reference to that report being considered by the Council, or indeed why 
the Council appeared to ignore this report and subsequently commissioned SWECO to produce a second 
report. What was the reason for that? Is it recorded within Council minutes?  
 
The Sweco report was exhaustive and examined a number of options, most of which were not proceeded with 
for varying reasons, with the predominant option being hard defences along both banks of the river Cree, from 
the Penkiln to the Sparling Bridge, alongside a small number of other measures such as reprofiling of the land 
around theA75 bypass bridge. As far as I can make out, the Kaya report came up with pretty much the same 
conclusion, albeit with a lower level of protection.  In simple terms, following their cost benefit analysis, they 
seemed to be suggesting minimal works on the NW side of the Bridge of Cree, property level protection on 
NE bank, a wall on Riverside Road on SW bank and nothing on SE (Creebridge) side. They also suggested 
building a new wall on the road side of the existing wall along Riverside Road and making this road one way 
to compensate for the narrowing of the road. Seems to be a cheaper engineering option. 
The costs and benefits as identified in both reports seemed to differ substantially with Kaya suggesting that a 
scheme providing 1 in 200 year level of protection is unlikely to be economically viable and unlikely to attract 
grant aid from the Scottish Government. One estimated cost was £25.8M (2016 figures) for a scheme 
perceived to be less substantial than that proposed by SWECO. In any day and age that is an enormous sum, 
but given the present economic climate asking Scottish taxpayers ( the most heavily taxed in the Uk) and the 
Council Tax payers of Dumfries and Galloway to fund the scheme seems to me to be quite shameful. It may 
be a somewhat cynical view but has any publically funded major engineering project ever come in on budget?   
 
Kaya, SWECO, Council Officers and Members have worked hard on the Newton Stewart Flood Protection 
Scheme and should be applauded for their hard work. I do believe however, that if D&G Council had 
repaired, strengthened and perhaps lengthened the wall alongside Riverside Road in the years prior to 2015 
we would not be going through this process now. If the wall behind the old town hall had not failed flood 
damage in Victoria Street would probably have been quite minimal and the Kaya reports of 2015 possibly 
enacted upon. I also believe that the consultation process, whilst following the protocol dictated by 
Government, was less than effective. The commercial property and house holders directly affected should 
have been much more directly involved in the process. The Regulations dictate that the Community should be 
heavily involved in whether a scheme goes ahead or not and I do not believe that the part of the community 
most affected have been involved as much as they should have been. The 100 or so commercial and 
residential properties most at risk should have been much more involved than the wider community. 
 
In conclusion, do the flood defences in Newton Stewart need improving? Most certainly. Does the flood 
protection scheme need to be as extensive and costly as proposed? Most certainly not.  My observations are 
obviously not scientific, but having lived on the side of the river for 24 years and seen and experienced every 
flood over that time,  and having absorbed as best as I could, the findings of all the reports, feel as though a 
smaller, more cost effective along the findings of the Kaya report should be revisited, ie minimal works NW 
of Bridge, property level protection NE bank of Bridge, wall on SW side  (not 2metres in height, visual 
impact on an area much walked by locals and tourists would be awful) and no measures need on SE side, 
other than perhaps individual mitigation measures should any householder request it. 
 
I wish to state that my property would be directly affected, albeit quite minimally, by the Scheme.   

Mr JL Sawyer 
Woodrow Bank, Creebridge, Minnigaff, Newton Stewart DG86NR



 
 
     
    
 












